GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

AUGUST 11, 2021
The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, August 11, 2021, at the Orchard Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present



Also Present


G. Amato






R. McNeil, N.E Golf Company


W. Healey






Ald. M. Hardiman



D. Worroll









M. Blake







J. O’Connell

Absent:  N. Veccharelli, B. Nash







III. 
Public Comment
None.


IV.
Consideration of Minutes 
 Commissioners’ O’Connell and Worroll made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held July 14, 2021, as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 
V. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato reported everything continues to move forward and that he is in contact with Vice Chairman Healey and Commissioner Worroll on a regular basis.
VI.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – Vice Chairman Healey reported he met with the management company regarding some maintenance issues that have since been taken care of.  He stated there was an issue with the flagpole.  Vice Chairman Healey reported he contacted Marvin Flags and they will come out and service the flagpole.  He also reported with regarding the sand traps, it would likely be a Fall project as they are proceeding slow.

b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances in the following accounts per the Finance Director as of August 11, 2021: repair/maintenance $27,207, water $19,093, secretarial fees $600.00, postage $50.00, Fund 18 $183,457 and Open Space $169,899.  He stated the Projects Accounts $3,148.00.  
Commissioner Worroll reported the recycle bins came in.  He also stated there was a question as to the port-o-lets and whether they were being cleaned on a regular basis.  He explained the port-o-lets are overseen by the Recreation Department.  Commissioner Worroll stated the port-o-lets are cleaned on a regular basis; however, the Commissioner has elected to have GI John service, clean, maintain the port-o-lets.  A brief discussion ensued.

VII.
Unfinished Business
a)  Update – Gift Certificates – Vice Chairman Healey reported he met with Mr. McNeil regarding older gift certificate.  He stated management would honor older gift certificates.  Vice Chairman Healey stated this item could be removed from the agenda.
VIII.    Management’s Report (N.E. Golf Company)
Mr. McNeil reported things continue to go well.  He reported rounds, electric carts and pull carts were down for the month of July, mostly due to the wet weather.  He stated year-to-date they are up for the season except for last year with COVID.  Mr. McNeil reported 43% of bookings are from the website.  He noted it seems to tick up a little ach month.  He also reported a lot of things being addressed on the course, specifically the greens.  He explained the history of how the greens on the course were originally built with sand.  He stated they have been working on addressing the condition with a wet agent injected as a water molecule into the sand.  He stated it is not the solution but will make the course look better but would not change the condition of the soil.  A brief discussion ensued.
Mr. McNeil also reported the irrigation parts have been ordered.
IX.  
New Business 
None.
Being no further business, Commissioners’ Worroll and Healey made and seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  
The meeting adjourned at 6:22 p.m.

The next regular meeting of the Golf Commission will be held September 8, 2021, at the Orchards Golf Course in the clubhouse, beginning at 6:00 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,







Kathleen A. Kennedy







Recording Secretary
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